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Meeting Sanitation Commissioner Garcia  
       

 
Last year I wrote to Commissioner Kathryn Garcia 
about unsolicited ads popping up across Fresh 
Meadows and the surrounding neighborhood. 
While in Albany, the Commissioner and I met to 
discuss this issue and many others affecting our 
community. If you see unsolicited ads on public 
property, please report the ad to 311 and call my 
office so we can follow up with the complaint 
number. 

 

 
 

Fighting for CUNY Funding 
 

I had the privilege of meeting Queens College 
faculty and administrators in my Albany office. 
Members of CUNY’s Professional Staff 
Congress participated in Higher Education 
Lobby Day to raise awareness on the 
investments needed to support CUNY faculty 
and students. As the representative for 
Queens’ largest group of CUNY students, 
faculty, administrators and staff, I am actively 
advocating to close the $435 million budget  

       gap that would be a detriment to our  
       community. 

 
 



 

Welcoming YWCA’s New Executive Director Kim 
 

Last month, I attended the inauguration of Katherine H. Kim as 
YWCA of Queens’ Executive Director. Kim holds over 15 years of 
dedicated service to the community and has worked on a variety 
of issues concerning children and families, hunger relief, and 
economic mobility. YWCA of Queens is an influential, local non-
profit dedicated to eliminating racism, empowering women, and 
promoting peace, justice, freedom, and dignity for all. 

 
 

 
Teaming up with the New York Cosmos in Flushing 

 
In order to combat budget cuts continuing to strain 
programming in NYC schools in areas such as the arts, 
foreign language, and physical education, I paired up 
with the NY Cosmos to bring three free soccer clinics 
to P.S. 120 so that students can further their learning 
and development outside the classroom. The clinics 
were very successful and served students of all grade 
levels. It is important to invest in these alternatives 
that make these vital resources available to our local 
communities. 

 
Celebrating the Lunar New Year! 

 
To ring in the Year of the Monkey, I enjoyed many 
community events such as senior center celebrations, 
student gatherings and performances, and the always 
successful Flushing Chinese Business Association Lunar 
New Year Parade.  This year marked a special 
celebration in recognition of the first year in which NYC 
schools were closed in honor of Lunar New Year. I 
want to thank community members for their support 
in securing the school holiday and congratulate 
everyone on this important victory.  

 

 

Stay in Touch! 
My district office is located at 159-16 Union Turnpike, Flushing, NY 11366 

and I can always be reached at RozicN@assembly.state.ny.us or 718-820-0241 
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